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A day to remember 
Dear Parents, Carers, Governors, Friends, Staff and Pupils

This newsletter is 
posted on the website: 

www.molescroftprimary
.net


From the website it is 
possible to click on the 
SCHOOL BLOG which is 
an online photographic 

diary of life at the 
school31
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What memories our children will share 
when they grow up.

The joy of the Platinum Jubilee but 
followed so closely by the news of the 
death of Britain’s longest reigning 
monarch and a reigning queen.


Coronations do not tend to come around 
very often and my mind has been 
working on how best we can mark this 
momentous event in our national history.


Coming so soon after our Platinum 
Jubilee celebrations demands even more 
creative thinking than normal, so here is 
the plan.


FRIDAY 5TH MAY 2023

INVITATION TO THE CORONATION

Children will receive a special envelope 
containing a card invitation to the 
coronation.  On the card will be written 
their name and also, “who he or she is to 
be” e.g. The Right Hon Rishi Sunak 
Prime Minister, HRH Princess Royal, 
Sarah Mackenzie: Nurse, Chief Rabbi 
Ephraim Mirvis.  HRH Willem-Alexander 
King of the Netherlands etc. The children 
will be encouraged to dress smartly for 
the occasion.  Siblings will be paired up. 
The Hall, decorated with our 
Commonwealth Bunting, British Bunting 

and Royal Standards & Service Flags, 
will be set up with chairs marking out 
Westminster Abbey and seats will be 
named.


There will therefore be a seating plan and 
guests will arrive in order of seniority, i.e 
the VIPs last.

Props will be made in advance i.e. crown 
jewels, throne, Stone of Scone, altar etc.


The service will be fully scripted and key 
people such as the Archbishop of 
Canterbury will be chosen in advance.

We will use our own hymns.

After the ceremony the King and Queen 
Consort will leave first in "Royal 
Procession” followed by their guests.  
The King and Queen Consort will 
acknowledge their guests from the dias. 


This will be followed by the ROYAL 
GARDEN PARTY  accompanied by the 
film of the Queen’s Coronation. First 
children will collect their CORONATION 
LUNCH including sandwiches, savouries, 
salad jewels and platters of coronation 
chicken offered in coronation boxes, from 
the hall. Mini platinum puddings will be 
served for dessert on the field. There will 

be MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT and 
GAMES on the field. 

Children are encouraged to bring a picnic 
rug or blanket with them. Should it be 
wet, we will eat in our classrooms. 


This will be followed by the LOYAL 
TOAST and the drinking of ‘child friendly’ 
champagne.


After a playtime we shall return to the hall 
for A RIGHT ROYAL CELEBRATION 
with fun, games, prizes, and mini films.  
There will be.a free raffle and prize draw 
throughout the assembly.


http://www.molescroftprimary.net
http://www.molescroftprimary.net
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Expanding the Humber Forest
You may have noticed that on Monday 6th March 2023 there was a 
flurry of planting on the site.  It was led by Kayley Rankin, Tree and 
Woodland Creation Officer with her team of community volunteers and our own green 
team members led by Mrs. Grainger. The fully funded project is part of the Humber 
Forest Scheme, which is part of the Northern Forest from Hull to Liverpool.

Hedgerow saplings have been planted along our conservation area boundary and 
around the meadow areas by St. Leonard’s Road. There were also some extra 
saplings for the copse. A total of 605 saplings were planted.  On the 26th May 2023, 
volunteers prepared the entire meadow site for planting of wild flower seeds.  These will 
be able to be enjoyed by the whole community.  The clear demarkation of the meadow 
area will enable us to expand the meadow into the entire space, rather than three 
isolated plots.


 Meadow

 Copse

Conservation 
Area
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The Great Pumpkin Challenge 2023
Following the success of previous year’s Pumpkin Challenges, every child is 
invited to plant a pumpkin seed again this year.  Children will bring home a seed 
on Friday 28th April 2023.


Children are invited to plant the seed in a small pot on the window sill and care for it until it is strong 
enough to plant on.

It should then be planted straight into the garden.  Pumpkins do not like being in pots, because they 
need to creep about.


Over the next few months we ask that this little seedling is watered, fed and encouraged in any way 
felt appropriate! 


In October the children will be invited to bring in to school their heaviest pumpkin for a weigh in. Year 6 
who will be by then Year 7, may also enter the competition, by bringing in their pumpkins prior to the 
Friday and collecting their pumpkins after school on judging day.

There will be a prize per class for the heaviest grown.  These will be brought into the hall for the final 
weigh in to find the champion Pumpkin of the year.


The Great Pumpkin Weigh In will be on Friday 27th October  
2023.  Obviously the children will be able to take the pumpkins 
back home for making into soup or for a sculpture or both!


Let the Great Pumpkin Competition 
begin! 
PS. For those of you familiar with the cake contest in the 
film “Calendar Girls,” …pumpkins bought at Marks and 
Spencer or other suppliers will be frowned upon! 

What’s wrong with 
WhatsApp? 
Nothing if used properly

Sadly this is not always the case.

I have every sympathy for parents and 
carers.  You will no doubt have felt the 
pressure from your children, particularly 
in Y5 and Y6 to have their own mobile 
phone.


There are also many benefits.  You can 
keep in contact, even track your children 
when they are out playing or journeying 
to and from school.


Social Media however was never 
designed for children.  They are not 
mature enough or emotionally 
developed to cope with the 
consequences of it.  Despite regular 
reminders and inputs from teachers and 
specialists in the field, the children 
forget themselves.  I feel for them to be 
honest.  As a society we have given 
them tools which they cannot deal with, 
BUT can if properly supervised by their 
parents and carers.


You will be astonished by the language 
the children can use and or read, but 

frankly far worse is the meanness, 
sexist and even racist comments they 
make.  


I feel at times like a failure, as 21 years 
of building and reinforcing our ethos and 
values seems to disappear once a 
phone is in the hand.  The fact is 
however that the children are the 
delightful caring people we all know and 
love, but can easily lose their way in this 
virtual, unreal world, which quickly bites 
back and becomes very real indeed.


My advice is simple, as a parent you 
are the adult.  Make it clear that if the 
child is to have a phone, you 
maintain responsibility and must and 
will check all that goes on in their 
online life.  If a child attempts to stop 
your access, then confiscate the 
phone.  If you think this is too strong, 
read on …


Thankfully not one of our children but I 
know of primary children in the area 
groomed recently by a stranger and 
which led to sexualised images being 
shared by the stranger and by primary 
aged children.

IF YOU 
WANT TO 

IGNORE THE 
REALITY, 

DON’T READ 
THIS .
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Tina-Louise Wilks, 

My name is Tina-Louise Wilkes or T-L to my friends. I 
have two boys at Molescroft Primary School, one in Year 
2 and one in Year 1, so you’ll see me around the school 
for a at least the next 6 years. Our family has quite a 
history with the school as my husband and his siblings 
attended when the school was first opened, as well as my 
in-laws being a music teacher and a Governor – a whole 
“family of moles”.


I have previously been a Finance Governor at Beverley 
Manor Nursery School, so I am hoping to bring this 
experience to the role as well as expanding my 
knowledge. I am eager to learn what goes on behind the 
scenes and contribute to such a fantastic school 
community. I am also a member of the Friends of 
Molescroft School committee and enjoy being involved with the school as much as possible, 
you may have seen me at various events like the summer fun events helping to raise money 
for new projects.


I really enjoy getting involved and helping out in the wider community. I regularly volunteer at 
my boys’ scouts group and also help with the admin and first aid for the boys local rugby 
training/ matches. In my spare time I enjoy dancing, reading and knitting – generally teddies 
my boys have spotted in my knitting books. I also enjoy walking, especially with our two 
rescue dogs in the beautiful East Riding countryside. 


THINKING OF A NEW CAREER IN TEACHING? 
Molescroft Primary School through Riding Forward is recruiting now. 
There is a growing shortage of teachers and there are many places available for the next generation of teacher 
trainees. 

You probably are aware that our Educational Alliance“Riding Forward” leads a Teacher Training Programme called 
“School Direct”.  Many of our trainees have gone on to work at our school for example, Mr. Williams and Miss 
Power (photograph) Mrs. Lazenby, Mr. Atkinson, Mr. Morton, Miss Spencer, Miss Hakner, Miss Wright, Mr. May and 
Miss Dixon.
The programme allows our alliance the opportunity to further enhance teacher training provision.  We have 
developed exciting and effective programmes with the only outstanding Ofsted rated provider of Initial Teacher 
Training in the area; Yorkshire Wolds Teacher Training based at South Hunsley School. 


Our programmes last for one academic year (September-July), during which time trainees will be based in a host 
school with excellent experience in ITT alongside attending weekly training sessions with students from across the 
county at South Hunsley School . School Direct places are available in well regarded Primary schools within the East 
Riding. Trainees will also enjoy a contrasting school 
placement in one of our good or outstanding alliance 
schools. Our School Direct programmes have been 
designed to give the next generation of teachers the 
necessary skills to become an effective classroom 
practitioner.
On completion of training, trainees will be awarded a 
PGCE (Post Graduate Certificate of Education) with QTS 
(Qualified Teacher Status) which includes 60 credits 
towards Masters Level. Graduates of the Riding Forward 
School Direct programmes will be confident, 
knowledgeable, creative and reflective teachers, ready to 

Teaching is 
hard work, 
but also 
extremely 
rewarding 
and you truly 
make a 
difference. 
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… and we need you! 
We are blessed to have a partnership of international schools. This began with our close and 
longstanding partnership with Südschule, Lemgo Germany.  Since then this family has 
expanded to include Humboldtschule, Bremerhaven, students from which visited Year 5 and 
Year 6 in March.  Students from Gimnazjum Grodzisk Wielkopolski, Poland, are regular visitors 
and of course we embraced Woodmansey CE Primary School into this family.


On 19th May 2023 we are planning something new and exciting for all the schools: a 
United Schools Climate Change Children’s Conference. i.e. a live special assembly 

across all the schools, which will be hosted by Molescroft Primary School.


This is what the United Nations has to say on the subject:

“Education is key to addressing climate change.  Education is a critical agent in addressing the issue of climate 
change. The UN Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) assigns responsibility to Parties of the 
Convention to undertake educational and public awareness campaigns on climate change, and to ensure public 
participation in programmes and information access on the issue.” 

U.N Climate Action


The key U.N drivers for this are:

• Take urgent action to combat climate change and its impacts.

• End hunger, achieve food security and improved nutrition and promote sustainable agriculture

• Make cities and human settlements inclusive, safe, resilient and sustainable

• Ensure sustainable consumption and production patterns


Our response to this is by setting a challenge to all the children and families in our schools.


On the following page is the task challenge for the Easter Holiday. It’s very straightforward and quick.  The 
challenge will be for each family to submit an idea, which anyone can do, in order to have an impact on the 
climate, environment, energy use, use of resources or by reducing waste. 


The individual impact may be small, but if done by many, then the difference can be massive.  


I urge all our families to participate.  A postcard will be sent home for the holiday on which to write your idea.  After 
the holiday each school will select 3 ideas to share at the live conference between the schools.  We also have 
special prizes for the three chosen ideas which will be selected “anonymously” by a special panel.


The greatest prize is however to actually make a difference, to open the debate across three countries and 
beyond the classroom; to change individual behaviour and too change mind-sets and influence behaviour 

beyond our schools. 


This conference will be filmed and shared on our websites and also through the media.

There will be a choice of a top idea from each school to be recommended and collectively shared with the world!
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On Friday 19th May 2023 we 
are hosting the first ever 
“United Schools - Climate 
Change, Children’s 
Conference”.We shall be 
linking up live with partner 
schools in Woodmansey, 
Germany and Poland 

“Education is a critical agent in 
addressing the issue of climate 
change. The UN Framework 
Convention on Climate Change 
(UNFCCC) assigns responsibility 
to Parties of the Convention to 
undertake educational and public 
awareness campaigns on climate 
change, and to ensure public 
participation in programmes and 
information access on the issue.” 
UN Climate Action 

We therefore are responding by 
setting a challenge to all families  
linked to our schools, including 
Woodmansey. 

These challenges are to engage 
the children’s families as well i.e. 
YOU!  

Idea on a postcard please! 
The challenge is for families to 
submit just one idea, which 
anyone could do.  The individual 
impact may be small, but if done 
by many, then the difference 
could be massive. 

The only rule is that the idea 
should have a potential positive 
impact on the environment, 
climate, use of resources or by 
reducing waste. 

I only ask families to spend just 
a few moments together with 
their children to discuss ideas. 

Please then select just one good 
idea and write it on the postcard 
we have sent home. Also write on 
the postcard the family name and 

name of children attending 
Molescroft Primary School. 

That’s it, nothing more!   
The children should return the 
postcards on the day after the 
Easter Holiday. We will share and 
discuss the ideas in school. 

This will happen at all the schools 
involved.  Each school will then 
appoint a panel to select three 
ideas to share at the interactive 
and live conference between the 
schools on 19th May 2023. 

At this conference the ideas 
will be voted on and the 
winning idea from each school 
will be shared around the 
world. 

This could be the start of a really 
exciting annual programme with 
more schools joining in, united 
around the world in a global 
campaign. 

MOLESCROFT FOR THE PLANET
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International Family Challenge 
Dear Parents, Carers, Governors, Friends, Staff and Pupils

Molescro( 
Primary School  

2023 
YEAR OF 

ARTICULATION 
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Advance Notice of our May Holiday initiative:  
2. The Puzzle of Humanity

“We are like pieces in a jigsaw puzzle. 
We are all unique and we all have our 
special place in the puzzle of our 
universe.’ There are no extra pieces in 
the universe. Everyone is here 
because he or she has a place to fill, 
and every piece must fit itself into the 
big jigsaw puzzle.”


In 2001, UNESCO declared 21st May 
as UN World Day for Cultural Diversity for 
Dialogue and Development. This day 
offers the opportunity to celebrate the 
cultural diversity of people around us and 
find out more about what we have in 
common, rather than what separates us.

Building on the success of the ‘Hands of 
Friendship’ project in 2020, children at 
Woodmansey CE Primary School, 
Molescroft Primary School and our 
partners in Lemgo, Bremerhaven and 
Poland will be given a jigsaw piece 
template.  They will be asked to consider 
the cultural diversity of the people around 
them, whether it be members of their family, in the local community or national figures. They can choose the figure 
which they see as being a positive model of humanity. They can present information as perhaps a montage of 
images with printed out words.  I have chosen Bridlington’s very own Rosie Jones who I have just discovered went 
to school with our own Mrs. Nicholls.  These will then all be shared and open up class based debates on human 
and cultural diversity.


Children in Südschule, Lemgo are going to be doing this with staff from Molescroft and Woodmansey during or 
first return visit since Covid.


The project is designed to show that our differences help to build a brighter picture and we are united in 
celebrating diversity in our home countries.  We wish to appreciate that our communities have benefited from and 
continue to develop through the migration and integration of diversity, culture and lifestyle of the people we 
embrace.

To also need to recognise the inequalities which have existed in our societies and still remain today.


Remember the above is advance notice of the May holiday project.  

Everything will be provided for the children including the jigsaw template (we all have to 

use the same one so that the pieces will fit together) and the cardboard.

Children may of course start to think about the person they would like to represent.


strong

author

groundbreaking

unafraid

happy
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FUN IN THE SUN 
Keep safe this summer 

Just a reminder that it is recommended 
that pupils have a wide brimmed or 
foreign legion style hat which protects 
the neck.  Pupils are also recommended 
to have sun cream at school but the 
following protocol must be observed.


The sun cream must be clearly 
labelled with the child’s name.


The sun cream must be kept in the box 
provided in each class – NOT in book 
bags, coats or pockets.


Each child must be trained at home how 
to best apply his or her own sun cream.  
Teachers and supervisors cannot apply 
sun cream for your child unless there is 
a medical requirement, this being dealt 
with through the Administration of 
Medicines Policy.


Parents may consider applying a cream 
on their children which will last a full day, 
which clearly makes things easier at 
school, although last year there was 
some debate as to whether this was 
safe enough.  I leave it to you to decide 
what you prefer.

NATIONAL TESTS FOR 
YEAR 2 AND YEAR 6 
No need to panic! 

The next few weeks are very important 
for our pupils in Year 2 and Year 6.  
They will be taking their National Tests. 
Children in Year 2 are taking these 
tests over the next half term.  Year 6 
however will take all their  tests in the 
week commencing Tuesday 9th May 
2023.  


Absence for Year 6 pupils during this 
week is to be avoided at all costs.  
Should illness strike, arrangements can 
be made and Parents/Carers should 
contact Mr. Loncaster directly.  Year 6 
will be feeling nervous about the week.  
However, they must remember that 
they have been taught and prepared 
(as have Year 2) by professional and 
dedicated teachers.  They now need to 
be ready to do their best.  This is all we 
can ask of them.  


We urge Y6 children to remain calm, to 
get a good rest each night and support 
each other.


CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 
Combs at the Ready 
On Tuesday 2nd May 2023 our 
photographers are coming to school to 
take photos of all classes Foundation 
Year to Year 6.  Once again “Wrates” 
have been commissioned to do this 
work with the contemporary twist being 
given to the photos.  Please ensure that 
pupils are in school in their school 
uniform (not that I really need to remind 
you as parents/carers always send 
children in uniform).  It would be 
appreciated if jumpers could be 
available even if it is a hot day.  


Year 6 and the Foundation Year will 
have photos taken in the class / 
group format and also as a full 
cohort of 60 on the Adventure 
Playground.


BALLS FOR THE FIELD 
A Request from the 
Pupil Council 
The pupils are naturally looking 
forward to getting back on the 
field, but the continuing 
downpours have meant we have 
been struggling to even get the 
grass cut.

When the field has changed 
from being a swamp, children 

may bring balls with them so that 
they can play games on the 
field.  These can be footballs, 
netballs, basketballs, sponge 
balls or beach balls but no 
rugby, tennis or cricket balls or 
bats please.


Children bring them at their own 
risk.  If they go over the fence 
they will have to sit until they are 
returned.


Ideally name the balls, however I 
can do this for the children if 
required.


It is important to have a 
school jumper or 
cardigan at school on 
Tuesday 2nd May 2023, 
even if it is a hot day! 

We can dream of a 
sunny summer, can’t 
we? 



Continuing our International Journey of culinary delights “Around the World on a Plate” we 
have some specials, which our children can look forward to.  

Fr 31st March Easter Special Dinner Roast chicken with stuffing and roast potatoes followed by 
Easter chocolate nest.

Tu 25th April. Italian Liberation Day Pasta Carbonara and garlic bread followed by Ice cream cake 
with fruit.

Fr 5th May Coronation Special including platters of coronation chicken.  Sandwiches, savouries and 
salad jewels will be offered in coronation boxes. from the hall, mini platinum puddings on the field.

Tu 9th May Europe Day - featured country Ukraine. “Chicken Kyiv" as in the original 1918 recipe 
from the “Continental Hotel in Kyiv”, with crispy potatoes and 
“Vareniks”Ukrainian Dumpling samples. Followed by Honey 
Babka Cake.


Meals are advertised on the website and there is usually the salad with two wraps 
and jacket potato options. Children can self serve salad, vegetables and fruit 

salad, can have second portions and ask for more. 

Meals served at Crofty’s Restaurant, Breakfast Club and Afternoon Tea Club contain allergens. 

We follow good hygiene practices in our kitchen; however whilst a dish may not identify a 
specific allergen as an actual ingredient, due to the wide range of ingredients used in our 

kitchen, foods may be at risk of cross contamination by other ingredients.  Anyone wishing to 
know the details of any allergens in any of our meals provided can get the information from 
the school kitchen.  Please telephone the normal school number 01482861762 in order to be 

transferred.


School Meals are Excellent Value.

Our restaurant is open to adult guests at 
lunchtime.  Meals cost £3.75 to be paid online. 
Numbers will be limited to 12 per day, but it is 
possible to book in advance.  The latest booking is 
9:30am each morning and guests should report to 
the reception at 11:50am.  Children will come 
down to join guests at 11:55am.  Please make 
sure your child(ren) know to come down to the 
hall. Adult guests cannot join us in the first week of 
the school year, on sporting tournament days 
during the Theatre Club week and prior to it or in 
the last week before the Christmas holiday.


A child’s meal costs £2.75. (A full week offer of 
£11, £8.25 for a four day week.) It is excellent 
value, and by educating children away from a diet 
of crisps and processed food we are together 
building a lifetime of good eating habits and 
healthy hearts.  DINNERS MUST BE PREPAID, 
no more than £2.75 will be accepted in arrears. 
Dinners should ideally be paid for on line at 
School Money. 


Meals are advertised on the website and there 
is usually the salad with two wraps option and 
the Jacket Potato with a range of fillings.  
Children can self-serve salad, vegetables and 
fruit salad and can have second portions.  Year 
5&6 pupils may have a larger portion of the 
advertised main hot meal.

Crofty’s Restaurant 
Around the World on a Plate 
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BEHAVIOUR 
Restrictions apply, 
virus or no virus, sun or 
rain. 

I wish to remind drivers not to park 
or drop off in the cul-de-sac which 
dangerously mixes vehicles with 
hundreds of children entering or 
leaving the school.  I also thank 
drivers for not parking on the yellow 
lines on St. Leonard’s Road or on 
Molescroft Avenue, which keeps 
the view clear of the crossing 
patrol.  


Furthermore, thanks are extended 
to those with disabled badges who  
park as far away as they find 
possible from the crossing patrol.


However, it only needs one car to 
cause a disruption.  Please can I 
ask all parents to remind others e.g. 
grandparents, of the parking 
expectations.  


Please remember that all these 
measures are designed to protect 
your children.  A zero tolerance to 
infringement ensures that we keep 
the area safe.  Turning a blind eye 
only ends up with the situations we 
see often on the news at other 
schools across the country.


I would prefer not to have to 
personally discuss issues with 
drivers.


As a relief Crossing Patrol Officer 
myself, I understand first hand how 
difficult it can become when cars 
are parked near the crossing patrol.  
The result is a reduction of visibility 
and often backing up of vehicles 
unable to move forward.  On the 
vast majority of occasions however 
the road has been completely clear, 
even on a wet day.  


I am sure everyone understands 
that those crossing must keep 
moving swiftly past Mr. Platten and 

at a suitable distance.  I also remind 
everyone not to cross behind him. It 
is actually quite a complex crossing 
and is hindered by those crossing 
behind the crossing patrol officer. 
The need to park properly is just 
as important in wet weather as it 
is on a sunny day.


ALSO, PLEASE BE 
CONSIDERATE OF OUR 

NEIGHBOURS, 
PARTICULARLY IF 

ATTENDING SPECIAL 
EVENTS.


Parking has been great and 
nearly everyone has been 
observing the regulations. We 
are all extremely grateful.


You all deserve recognition, this 
must be one of the most 
understanding parent groups for 
parking in the country!


SWIMMING LESSONS 
COMMENCE FOR  Y4. 
Towels and kits at the 
ready for the first day 
back after the holiday.  

Please note that swimming 
lessons commence on 

Tuesday 18th April 2023.  This 
is the first day back after the 
Easter Holiday.  In addition 
there is a session on 
Thursday 20th April, as one of 
the following Tuesdays, Y4 
are on an educational visit.

Swimming 
lessons save 

lives!



KEVIN’S DIARY 
Dreaming of Easter Treats 

I hope you all have had a good half term? 

I have loved seeing you all this term around school. I like 
laying in the corridor so that you all can say hello to me 
as you pass. 


A lot of you now come and see me at lunchtime too in 
Mrs. Jameson’s office, and some of my friends play ball 
with me on the field. I love all the attention I am getting.


I hope you all have something 
exciting planned for the Easter 
holidays and that you all get a visit 
from the Easter Bunny. I wonder if 
I will get an Easter treat? I hope I 
get something nice to eat.

Love Kevin xxM
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School Dog 

MILK SHAKES & HOT CHOCOLATE 
On sale at morning breaks

As we move to the summer term the sale of soup is to be replaced by milk 
shakes for May. The shop will remain under the roof of the Year 4 entrance 
and is available to children in Y2 to Y6 at morning break.  On Fridays 
however we are going to keep the Fair-trade Friday theme going with Fair-
trade shop and Fair-trade hot chocolate.  Milk shakes and hot chocolate 
remain at 35p.


Remember all children in the FY and Y1 and Y2 receive free fruit every day 
from the government.


MORNING 
REFRESHMENTS 
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CLUBS: Making More of Molescroft 
FROM THE WEEK COMMENCING: Tuesday 18th April 2023 
Attendance at all after school clubs and those involving Tigers Trust at lunchtimes 
have to be reserved via the booking forms. 
As always, I am indebted to the staff and volunteers who give up so much to offer extra curricular activities to our children. Below is a list of 
Clubs which operate at school.  Clubs in bold indicate a club running now. Clubs in italics are provided through the Extended Schools 
Initiative, are NOT staffed by Molescroft, have a booking form AND usually incur a small fee. All after school clubs require children to pre 
register.

(CODE) indicates the location of/changing for club e.g SM = Mr. Morton / BR = Y6 room Mr. Rowsell

Day	     	 Time	 	 Club and location/changing	 Age Groups	 	 	 Leader

Daily

	 Lunchtime	 	 Lego Therapy (IC)	 	 (by invitation)	  	 	 to be announced

	 Diverse Lunchtimes	 Gardening Club			 (by invitation)			 Mrs. Goff & Mrs. Cook

	 12:00- 13:10	 	 Table Tennis	 	 	 Y6	 	 	 	 Coordinated by Y6 Team


Monday 	 

12 noon - 12:35pm 	 Netball (own classrooms) 		 Y2 Y3			 Miss Spencer 


ON THE MUGA 

	 In light rain the club will continue outside. Please pack a towel


RETURNS APRIL  MONDAY IS MOLESCROFT FOOTBALL ACADEMY CREATING TEAMS
	 12noon - 12:45pm 	 Boys and Girls Football		 Y5 & Y6        			 Mr. Morton, Miss Wright


Children change in their own classrooms at morning break.

In light rain the club will continue outside.


STARTS NOV 12noon - 12:35pm 	 Coding Club			 Y5 & Y6				 Mr. Morton

	 12:00 - 12:35 		 Urban Routines  (LIB)		 Y4 				 Miss Kaufmann
	 12:35 - 13:10 	 	 Urban Routines  (LIB)	 	 Y3 & Y4 BOYS	 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

 	 12:35pm to 13:10  	 Fun on the MUGA    	 	 FY	 	 	 	 Foundation Lunchtime Team


ON THE MUGA


RETURNS SEPTEMBER MONDAY IS MOLESCROFT FOOTBALL ACADEMY CREATING TEAMS
	 3:30pm – 4:30pm Boys and Girls Football			 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6        			 Mr. Morton, Miss Wright, 


Miss Dixon, Mrs. Willey, 

Miss Kaufmann


Children change in their own Year Group classrooms. (After changing please put belongings in your cloakrooms)
In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in year group classrooms


	 3:30pm - 6:30pm* 	 Theatre Club (see schedule*)	 Y4/5/6	 	 Miss Hakner, Mr. Loncaster & many other staff

Children may bring a snack with them. Tea Club children will still receive their afternoon refreshments.


RETURNS IN NOV 3:30pm - 4:30pm   	 Book Cafe	 	 KS2	 	 	 Mr. Rowsell & Miss Kaufmann

Tuesday 	 	 

	 12:00 - 12:35 	 	 Urban Routines (LIB)	 	 Y5	 	 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

	 12:00 - 12:35 		 Basketball (BR)(CC)		 Y6				 Mr. Rowsell 


ON THE MUGA

	 In light rain the club will continue outside. Please pack a towel.


12:35 - 13:10 	 	 Urban Routines (LIB)	 	 Y2 & Y3		 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

	 12:35pm to 13:10  	 Fun on the MUGA    	 	 FY	 	 	 	 Foundation Lunchtime Team


ON THE MUGA

RETURNS APR  3:30pm - 4:30 pm  Netball Club (Y5SM / Y6 CC)	 Y4 Y5 Y6 			 Miss Kaufmann


ON THE MUGA -

(After changing please put belongings in your cloakrooms)

In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in year group rooms. 

	 3:30pm - 4:15pm 	 Frenchtastic  (LIB) 	 	 Y1 Y2 Y3	 	 	 Mrs. McKie 

	 3:30pm - 4:30pm  Gymnastics (change in own classrooms) Y1 Y2	  	 	 	 Meridian Gym	 	 	
4:30pm - 5:30pm  Gymnastics (attend in kit)	 	 	 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6	  	 	 Meridian Gym


PLEASE NOTE ALL OUTDOOR EVENING CLUBS: THE COLLECTION POINT FOR PARENTS IS THE SOUTH PLAYGROUND GATE, 
OFF THE CUL-DE-SAC.


 FOUNDATION STAGE PLEASE COLLECT FROM THE FY COURTYARD AS NORMAL.

FOR COLLECTION FROM CLUBS IN THE HALL, PLEASE COLLECT FROM THE HALL FIRE EXIT DOOR. 


DROP OFF FOR HALL CLUBS IS THE THE HALL FIRE EXIT DOOR. 

TO COLLECT FROM FRENCHTASTIC ART & BOOSTER CLASSES, PLEASE WAIT AT THE MAIN SCHOOL ENTRANCE.


COMIC RELIEF UPDATE: Our clashing day raised £360.40  

Thank you once again for your generosity. 


Meanwhile the winning joke came from William Y in Miss Wright’s class.

“I got sacked from my job at the bank today.  An old lady came in and asked if I could 

check her balance, so I pushed her over!”
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As always, I am indebted to the staff and volunteers who give up so much to offer extra curricular activities to our children. Below is a list of 
Clubs which operate at school.  Clubs in bold indicate a club running now. Clubs in italics are provided through the Extended Schools 
Initiative, are NOT staffed by Molescroft, have a booking form AND usually incur a small fee. All after school clubs require children to pre 
register.

(CODE) indicates the location of incl. changing for the club e.g SM = Mr. Morton / BR = Y6 room Mr. Rowsell

Day	     	 Time	 	 Club and location/changing	 Age Groups	 	 	 Leader

Wednesday

TO BE ANNOUNCED 12:35 - 13:10	Guitar Club Club 		 	 Y4 to Y6		 	 	 (TBA)


WEDNESDAY IS TIGERS TRUST SPORTS ACADEMY

	 12:00- 12:35	 	 Handball	 	 	 Y3 /Y4 Y5 Y6 	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust


Children change in their own classrooms prior to lunch, while others are queuing

	 In light rain the club will continue outside. Please pack a towel


ON THE MUGA

NEW 	 12:00 - 12:35	 	 Crofty’s Crafts (SMa)	 	 Y3	 	 	 	 Mrs. Hearfield

 	 12:35 - 13:10 	 	 Handball (own classrooms)	 Y1 Y2 	 	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust


  ON THE MUGA	

NEW		 12:35 - 13:10 	 	 Urban Routines (LIB)	 	 Y6	 	 	 	 Miss Kaufmann


	 In light rain the club will continue outside. Please pack a towel

	 3:30pm – 4:30pm   	 Cricket (own classrooms)	 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust


In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in their own classrooms.

NEW	 12:35 - 13:10	 	 Foundation Year Dance (FY)	 FY	 	 	 	 Mrs Hewson

RETURNS IN AUTUMN 3:30pm – 4:30pm   	 Tag Rugby (own classrooms)Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust


In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in their own classrooms.

(After changing please put belongings in your cloakrooms)


	 3:30pm - 4:30pm 	Badminton (attend in kit)	 	 	 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6 	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust

	 3:30pm - 4:20pm   Football	 	 	 	 FY Y1 Y2	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust


In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in their own classrooms.

(After changing please take your belongings to the FY Centre Point Room)


RETURNS IN AUTUMN 3:30pm - 4:20pm   	 Multi-skills 	 	 Y1 Y2	 	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust

In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in their own classrooms.


(After changing please put belongings in your cloakrooms)

RETURNS IN AUTUMN 3:30pm - 4:30pm  	 INDOOR Table Tennis 	 	 Y6	 	 	 	 Tigers Sport Ed Trust

RETURNS FEB 3:30pm - 4:30pm 	 S.T.E.M CLUB (CC)	 	 Y6 by schedule	 	 	 Mrs.Cameron	 


BY APPLICATION

RETURNS APRIL 3:30pm - 4:30pm S.T.E.M CLUB (BC)	 	 Y5 by schedule	 	 	 Mrs. Crofts	 


BY APPLICATION

Thursday

	 12:00 - 12:35	 	 Crofty’s Crafts (KMc)	 	 Y2	 	 	 	 Mrs. Whincup

	 12:35 - 13:10	 	 Faith Club (FY)	 	 	 Y2 to Y6		 	 	 Miss Spencer & Mrs. Penn


Please note this is a club based on religion, if your child attends and you do not wish this to continue, please inform the school 
office.  It will be embracing however of all religious traditions and non-religious too.


RENEWED12:00 - 12:35	 	 Stamps, Postcards & collectables (BM)	 Y3/Y4/Y5	 	 Mr. May

NEW	 12:00 - 12:35	 	 Match Attax (SMa)	 	 Y3/Y4/Y5	 	 	 Mrs. Hakner

NEW	 12:00 - 12:35 	 	 Urban Routines/(LIB)	 	 Y6 Boys		 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

NEW	 12:35 - 13:10 	 	 Urban Routines (LIB)	 	 Y5 Boys		 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

	 12:35pm to 13:10  	 Fun on the MUGA    	 	 FY	 	 	 	 Foundation Lunchtime Team


ON THE MUGA


RETURNS APRIL THURSDAY IS MOLESCROFT FOOTBALL ACADEMY CREATING TEAMS
	 3:30pm – 4:30pm 	 Boys and Girls Football		 Y3 Y4        			 Miss Dixon, Mrs. Willey, 


Miss Kaufmann

Children change in their own Year Group classrooms (After changing please put belongings in your cloakrooms) 


In light rain the club will continue outside.  In heavy rain an indoor activity will be provided in year group classrooms

	 3:30pm  - 5pm	 	 Art Club (HR)	 	 	 By application	 	  	 Mrs. Ripley

RETURNS IN JUNE 3:30pm - 5pm Enthusiastic Artists (BR)	 	 By Invitation	 	 	 Mrs, Ripley

RETURNS NOV 3:30pm - 4:30pm 	 Cheerleading (North PG)	 	 KS2	 	 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

	  3:30pm - 4:15pm	  	 Zumba with Street Dance (own classrooms) Y1 & Y2	 Mrs. P. Rimmer


(After changing please take your belongings to the hall)

	  4:15pm to 5:00pm 	 Tennis (attend in kit)	 	 Y1 Y2 Y3 	 	 	 Advantage Coaching

	  5:00pm to 5:45pm	 Tennis (attend in kit)	 	 Y4 Y5 Y6 	 	 	 Advantage Coaching

Friday	

	 12:35pm - 13:10	 	 Choir	 	 	 	 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6	 	 	 Mrs. Cameron & Mrs. Leggatt

	 12:35pm - 13:00	 	 Art and Soul	 	 	 By invitation (HR)	 	 	 Mrs. Ripley

	 12:35pm to 13:10  	 Fun on the MUGA    	 	 FY	 	 	 	 Foundation Lunchtime Team


ON THE MUGA

NEW	 12:35pm to 13:10  	 Y1 Dance (studio)	 	 Y1	 	 	 	 Miss Kaufmann

RETURNS IN APRIL 1:15pm - 1:45pm 	 Mega Sing	 	 ALL Y4 to Y6	 Mrs. Leggett, Mrs. Cameron, Mr. Britton

	  2:15pm - 3pm 	 	 Orchestra	 	 	 By invitation	 	 	 Mrs. Leggatt

 	 3:30pm - 4:30pm	 	 Zumba with Street Dance (Own Classrooms Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6)	 	 Mrs. P. Rimmer


(After changing please take your belongings to the hall)


CLUBS: Making More of Molescroft 
FROM THE WEEK COMMENCING: Tuesday 18th April 2023 
Attendance at all after school clubs and those involving Tigers Trust at lunchtimes 
have to be reserved via the booking forms.
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Please be aware however that the further ahead into the future dates are, there is a chance that events may have 
to move due to unforeseen circumstances.


June         

Mo 5th      	 School Reopens; Tubs theme 100 Years of Walt Disney

Mo 5th      	 Danish National Day Lunch

Tu 6th       	 Sweden National Day Lunch

We 7th    	 4pm - 6 pm Induction Evening for the new FY incl. jelly and ice cream and uniform 

Th 8th     	 4pm - 6 pm Induction Evening for the new FY incl. jelly and ice cream and uniform 

Fr 9th 	 NEW 7:30pm Live Music Night with MIXTAPE "Rock & Indie Anthems”

Sa10th     	 Portuguese National Day Lunch

Tu 13th    	 6pm Meeting for Parents/carers for the 2024 RESIDENTIAL VISIT 

Th 15th    	 Dinner Dates for Sept FY children (10s) to Th 22nd  June at 11:30AM

Su 18th    	 Fathers Day

Mo 19th    	 AM Commonmole Games KS2

We 21st   	 AM Commonmole Games KS1

We 21st   	 6pm Full Governing Body Meeting

Fr 23rd       	 Sports Day Reserve

Mo 26th    	 Reports Published this week year group at a time

Tu 27th     	 9:15am Y2 Handball Tournament 

Th 29th     	 4:15pm – 7:00pm EXHIBITION OF WORK EVENING Classrooms open 5:30pm to 7:30pm 

Orchestra, Big Sing, Recorders & Choir

Fr 30th       		 FOMS Summer Fun Day

Fr 30th      	 All Indoor after school clubs close tonight except Theatre Club

Fr 30th     	 All Outdoor clubs close tonight


July          

Tu 4th        	 American Independence Day Lunch 

We 5th to 7th   Show Get In. PARISH CENTRE CLOSED UNTIL FRI 14th JULY

Tu 4th       	 American Independence Day Lunch

We 5th  - Fr 14th      Festival of Summer Salads for dinner served from the Pupils’ Kitchen to Y2/Y3 rooms, 

Fr 7th        	 3:30pm Theatre Club 1st Rehearsal on Stage

Sa 8th       	 1PM TO 5PM soloists rehearsal on stage 

Su 9th      	 1PM TO 5PM dress rehearsal for musical 

Tu 11th    	 1:30pm Theatre Club performance to school Y2 to Y6 and siblings in Y1 & FY

We 12th   	 7pm THEATRE CLUB PRODUCTION

Th 13th     	 7pm THEATRE CLUB PRODUCTION

Th 13th   	 9am – 12 noon Y3/Y4 Football Tournament

Fr 14th     	 1pm to 3:30pm Y5/Y6 Football Tournament

Fr 14th     	 7pm THEATRE CLUB PRODUCTION 

Tu 18th  	 8:50am Special assembly for end of year non sporting end of year presentations;

We 19th  	 8:50am Special assembly for sports awards 

Fr 21st      	 9am Whole school final assembly

Fr 21st      	 10:30 am LEAVERS CONCERT to FY – Y4

Fr 21st     	 12:15  Presentation of briefcases to Y6 followed by Picnic lunch

Fr 21st      	 1:15pm LEAVERS’ CONCERT to Y5 & P/C

Fr 21st	 2:30pm Farewell Y6 ASSEMBLY and P/C and Whole School if dry (otherwise indoors for P/C)

Fr 21st.         	 3:20pm Procession of Y6 pupils applauded out of the school by other pupils. 

Fr 21st    	 3:30pm School closes for the Summer Holiday

Advance Warning 
Dates for your diary 
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Our Partnership Moles 
We are extremely grateful to our Business and Community 
Partners who are working with us to provide the best education, 
facilities and experiences for our pupils.


If you would like to find out more about becoming one of our Partnership Moles please contact: 
molescroft.primary@eastriding.gov.uk

Thank youThank You
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FRIENDS OF MOLESCROFT  
PRIMARY SCHOOL  
LIVE MUSIC NIGHT 

Friday 9th June 2023  
7:30pm to 11:30pm 

IN MOLESCROFT PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL  

MIXTAPE
Tickets £15 including Pie, Pea and Mash Supper.  

Licensed Bar CASH ONLY and Disco 
TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM MOLESCROFT PRIMARY SCHOOL 
St. Leonard’s Road, Molescroft, HU17 7HF Tel. 01482 861762  

and FRIENDS ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS. 
Tickets available to those 18 years old and over.



DIARY
PLEASE PIN THIS PAGE TO YOUR HOUSEHOLD NOTICEBOARD


April         

Tu 18th   	 School reopens for Summer Term

Tu 18th   	 Y4 Swimming Programme begins

Th 20th    	 PM Theatre Club Soloists Rehearsals. Note switches to a Tuesday in June

 Mo 24th    	 3:30pm Theatre Club begins

Mo 24th 	 6:30pm Governors Safeguarding and Health and Safety Committee

Mo 24th 	 7:30pm Governors Finance and Personnel Committee

 Tu 25th     	 Italian Liberation Day Lunch

 Fr 28th     	 Pumpkin Seed distribution Day

Fr 28th		 4pm Y5 Y6 Tigers Trust Orienteering Competition


May          

Mo 1st      	 MAY Bank Holiday 

Tu 2nd      	 AM Class Photographs being taken  

Fr 5th	 Special Coronation Day Celebration at School

Sa 6th		 Coronation of HM King Charles III

Mo 8th 		 Coronation Bank Holiday

Tu 9th       	 Europe Day Lunch (Focus Ukraine)

Tu 9th    - 12th  Y6 SATS COMMENCE & OPTIONAL SATS (up to half term) 

Mo 15th 	 6:30pm Governors Curriculum and Quality Assurance Committee

Fr 19th 	 1:30pm United Schools Climate Change Children’s Conference

Tu 23rd – 26th   ENVIRONMENT WEEK & Y6 RESIDENTIAL VISIT TO DERBYSHIRE 

We 24th    	 Meeting for Parents/Carers of children due to start school in SEPT from 6pm in the 

classrooms - main meeting starts at 7pm in the hall.

Fr 26th     	 School Closes for Half Term 


Yours sincerely


Michael Loncaster

Head Teacher


Education Alliance

MIXTAPE 
An essential date for the diary


7:30pm Friday 9th June 2023 is the date for this year’s Friends Association 
Live Band Night, this year featuring highly recommended MIX TAPE.


Tickets cost £15 available on school money, which includes a pie, pea and mash supper 
with pies from Hull Pies!  Licensed bar too.
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